Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

October  23, 2008

Present:  Professors Koepp, Lossowski, S. Shilepsky;  Dean Miller-Bernal and Associate Dean Speaker. For part of the meeting, former Board member Gail Kitch was attending by phone link.

The meeting was called to order at 4:37p.m.  S. Shilepsky took minutes.

We approved minutes of 10/17/08.
1.  Dean Miller-Bernal wrote the President of Collegiate Rachel Baxter and told her that two students could attend EPC meetings, one of whom would be the voting member of the Committee.   Rachel replied that the voting member will be appointed soon.  Raquele Laury will likely be the non-voting member.  The student members will be added to the email list.
2.  Dean Miller-Bernal asked the members of the committee to look over the information on the AACU conference on general education and tell her if they would like to attend.
3. Professors Koepp and Lossowski reported on the responses they received when they asked their divisions for comments on the general education requirements.  One member of each of their divisions responded.  The member from Humanities suggested that we consider increasing the science and mathematics requirements.  The one in the Arts reinforced the goals and objectives of the general education in the arts that we have now.  The Committee discussed the possibility of requiring a hands-on/performance portion of the arts requirement and agreed the Arts Division should be consulted.  The Committee looks forward to additional feedback on general education from members of all divisions.

4.  The Committee discussed the William Cronon’s paper “Only Connect…The Goals of a Liberal Education” for the rest of the meeting.                

[See     http://www.williamcronon.net/writing/Cronon_Only_Connect.pdf  ]
· Members of the Committee were impressed by the document and found its list of characteristics of liberally educated people very perceptive.
· The Committee recognized that acquiring many of these characteristics were lifelong goals, which fit with the goal of Wells educating for lifelong learning.  

· A suggestion was made that students take at least one “Capstone General Education Course” in the senior year.  These courses would be designed to “make connections” at a time when students were mature enough to understand  and appreciate them.  Faculty members in different areas could work together to develop and teach these courses. These courses would be distinctive and would allow students to experience knowledge from different perspectives.  
· The Committee then discussed the first four ways Cronon describes to recognize liberally educated people:

      1. They listen and hear.   Attending Senior shows and senior presentations can encourage this.   A campus-wide research day and publicizing senior research events such as the Psychology’s poster session were suggested.
      2. They read and understand.   Required written responses or discussion questions are useful tools.  “Reading” is a general term and covers many activities from arts to sciences to athletics.  The Committee agreed that students “should be competent in many of them and curious about all of them.” 
     3. They can talk with anyone.  Cronon emphasizes tolerance with people from any station in life.  The goal combined positive parts of both Western and Eastern Philosophy.  Wells 111 can help with this goal.  Faculty set an example by expecting respect in class discussions even when there is disagreement. 
      4. They can write clearly and persuasively and movingly.  Different disciplines have different ways of writing and their own jargon.  Should we require a composition course for some students?  Working with students individually is the best way to help them improve their writing skills.  Discussing and critiquing in various areas also helps.  
The Committee agreed to continue with 6-10 on Cronon’s list at the next meeting.  

The meeting adjourned at 6:05.

